
 

Posture in the Chapel 

Eucharistic Prayer: In the year 1988, when construction began on 
the Newman Catholic student center, the vision for the Chapel 
was to have a space for worship and other activities such as 
concerts. It was decided that flexibility was the main factor in 
seating. With that in mind, the decision was made not to put 
kneelers in the Chapel. Therefore, the expectation even today is 
that people will stand during the eucharistic prayer. That being 
said, you are always permitted to kneel if that is your desire.  

 

 


